Attention Port Adventure Property Owners and Residents:

As you know we have had an extraordinary amount of rain in the past few weeks. Trinity County
has been included in the Governor's Proclamation declaring it a disaster area. Please take the
time to visit the County website and fill out the ISTAT Report, upload any pictures of road
damage that has affected you.

We have submitted numbers and pictures to the County that would cover material, culverts,
retaining walls, fuel, and man hours, for the repairs we have identified. That figure is $364,670.
There is no guarantee we will receive any assistance from the state or county, but we are very
hopeful. You can report damage that has affected you by clicking on the link below and filling in
the state form.

https://damage.tdem.texas.gov/

In the meantime we are asking for donations to fund any road repairs we can do. Remember no
dues have been requested for 2023 or 2024, so if you were willing to contribute before we hope
you are still willing to contribute now. We are looking for those willing to help with equipment
like excavators, skid steers, tractors, and diesel. We need help filling potholes when we are able
to get material, install silt fencing, unclog culverts, clean ditches and any other things that help

control water and retain soil.

You can donate the following ways:
Please make checks payable to Port Adventure Property Owners’ Association, Inc.

Mail donations to:

Port Adventure Property Owners’ Association, Inc.
141 Quail Valley

Trinity, TX. 75862

Dropbox available in front door of Community Building at 160 Adventure Trail in the
subdivision.

If you wish to pay by credit card, please send us your preferred email address at
papoa@windstream.net and we will email you instructions for credit card payments.

Thank you for your patience and any contributions.


https://damage.tdem.texas.gov/
mailto:papoa@windstream.net

